
 
 

THE NUMBERS 
 
 

 Sunday 05/22/22:  
     Bible Class:  86 

     Worship Service: 143 

     Contribution: $5,985 

Sunday Evening:  28 

 Wednesday:  63 

Ministry and Activity 
 
First Friday Singing June 3rd in the 
Riverside Annex at 6 PM. Bring a snack to 
share.  
 

Sunday Evening Services will resume 
next week, on June 5th. Please be here at 
5:00 pm to enjoy the blessing of meeting 
together on Sunday evening. 

Summer Series:  The Summer Series is 
set to kick off on June 8th, and run through 
July 27th. Please plan to attend each week 
to hear these dedicated brothers in Christ 
bring us the Word. There will be an evening 
of ice cream and praise on July 6th. Mark 
your calendars! 

Praise & Harmony Songfest June 11th 
from 2:00 pm—4:00 pm at McArthur Park 
Church of Christ in San Antonio.  

Youth “Glamping” has been rescheduled 
to this Friday at Riverside with setup 
beginning at 4 PM. It will conclude with 
cleanup at 4 PM Saturday. Bring a friend!  

 
There is now a “Lost and Found” in the 
Fellowship Hall. Please look through the boxes, 
and see if any of the items belong to you. 

If you know of a need for meals for the month 
of June, please contact Shelley Alexander at 
(361) 549-5686. 

 
Daily Bible Reading Plan 

 

    May 29-Psalms 111-118 
     May 30-1 Kings 1-2; Psalms 37, 71, 94 
     May 31-Psalms 119:1-88 
     June 1-1 Kings 3-4; 2 Chron 1; Psalm 72 
     June 2-Psalms 119:89-176 
     June 3-Song of Solomon 
     June 4-Proverbs 1-3 

 
Order of Worship 

We’re Marching to Zion 

Welcome 

Children’s Time 

Hebrews 10:23-25 

We Are the Body of Christ 

The Church’s One Foundation 

How Sweet, How Heavenly 

Prayer of Worship 

We Saw Thee Not 

Communion 

Freely, Freely 

Prayer of Thanks 

Bind Us Together 

God’s Family 

Hebrews 3:12-15 

“Is The Church Necessary?” 

A Common Love 

Shepherd’s Prayer 

Camping On Canaanland 

Ministers 
 

Pulpit 
Kevin Kasparek 

(918) 470-5873 
 

Family/Worship 
Cooper Atkeson 

(417) 461-4834 
 
 

 

Elders 
 

Dale Alexander 

(361) 537-3219 
 

Gene Bosse 

(830) 285-3241 
 

David Moore 

(830) 928-1869 
 

Deacons 
 

Orlando Barraza 

Doyle Brown 

Cody Bush 

Jerry Durbin 

Darrell Fudge 

 

 

Welcome, Guests! 

 Welcome to Riverside! Thank you for joining us as our 

honored guest to worship God together today. Please stay 

with us briefly after the service so that we can welcome you 

personally. We meet together to praise God and to encourage 

one another. At Riverside, the Bible is our only guide  for 

worship and the Christian life. We would be happy to answer 

any questions that you may have about the Riverside church 

family. Please visit us again whenever you have the 
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The Humility of Jesus 

 There is no more relatable moment of Jesus’ humility than the 

account of when Jesus was left behind in Jerusalem at twelve years 

old. After realizing that Jesus was missing on their return trip from 

Jerusalem, Jesus’ parents returned and found him in the temple 

courts. “Didn’t you know I had to be in my Father’s house?” Jesus 

would ask (Lk 2:49, ESV). His parents didn’t understand what he 

meant, but he did. And even though he understood something about 

who he was, the text says “he went down to Nazareth with [his parents] 

and was obedient to them” (2:51). Many of us have submitted to our 

parents. Whether we were well-mannered or belligerent - whether our 

parents were right or wrong – we have submitted to our parents. Jesus 

knew at least something about his nature as a twelve-year-old but he 

submitted to his parents anyway. “Have this mind among yourselves, 

which is yours in Christ Jesus, who, though he was in the form of God, 

did not count equality with God a thing to be grasped, but emptied 

himself, by taking the form of a servant, being born in the likeness of 

men” (Phil 2:5-7).  -Cooper Atkeson 

 



 
 

Jody Wilson was returned to Peterson hospital earlier this week with a serious illness. 
Please pray for Jody’s healing and return home. 

Al and Donna Horne are suffering multiple health issues. Donna is improving, but both of 
them are struggling to get better. Please remember them in prayer. 

Pray for our  members who are in nursing/assisted living facilities: Beth Bearden, Doris 
Burton, Ann Marshall, Kathy O’Hara (moved to Hilltop, Room C31).  Some visits are 
now allowed, check with the facility prior to visiting. Cards and phone calls also appreciated. 

Let’s remember all of the health care workers and their families at Riverside: Rona 
Barrozo, Ashton Bosse, Jolene Fudge, Karen Wootton, Karla (Wootton) Carter, 
Debra Zink, and those around the nation and world, who remain on the front lines of the 
pandemic. Also, remember Chad Lovelady, who is a police officer in Fredericksburg. 

Ongoing Health Concerns 

Beth and Ben Bearden will be moving to an assisted living facility in Boerne on June 2nd. 
Please pray for comfort and peace for them both as they make the necessary transition. 

Gwen and Tara Brubaker are struggling with multiple health issues, and are in need of 
our prayers. 

Larry Delaney, as he undergoes treatment, and Kenda as she cares for him. 

Barbara Dodd, is still having problems with her health.   

Dorinda Mays, as she recovers from shoulder surgery. She is improving and has completed 
physical therapy. She wants to thank everyone for the prayers and encouragement. 

Twila Odle, as she is having severe back and knee pain with very limited mobility. 

Garland McConal, as he is recovering from surgery, and Mariethel as she cares for him. 

Carlla Tittle, as she struggles with  kidney problems, and John as he cares for her. 

************************************************************************************* 
 
“Take care, brothers, lest there by in any of you an evil, unbelieving heart, leading you to 
fall away from the living God. But exhort one another every day, as long as it is called 
‘today,’ that none of you may be hardened by the deceitfulness of sin. For we have come to 
share in Christ, if indeed we hold our original confidence firm to the end. As it is said, 
‘Today if you hear his voice, do not harden your hearts as in the rebellion’”                 
        -Hebrews 3:12-15 

Pray For Others 
 

 

Friends and Family 

Genita Donaldson’s son David and grandson Matthew Donaldson are doing better. 
Genita wants everyone to know that she appreciates the prayers, cards and calls. 

Several members of Betty Dufner’s family are still experiencing several medical issues.  

Joanne Hurr’s grandson Jaden Hurr is deployed to Poland. Please pray for him and his 
fellow soldiers in the difficult days ahead, as well as his family, as he is not able to 
communicate with them regularly.  He hopes to be able to come back to the states by the end 
of June. 

Virginia Exon, 10 year-old granddaughter of Jarrell and Rose Baker, has been 
undergoing treatment for  leukemia.  She was able to complete the high dose chemo 
treatments, and will hopefully be able to begin a lower dose set of treatments soon. Please 
pray for the Bakers, and Virginia and her family. 

Bill Fitch, son of Katie Fitch, as he fights a battle with cancer, for hope and healing. Also, 

Katie’s son Dean, who is back at home and doing better. 

Paula Schrimsher’s nephew  Jory Mann is still struggling to recover after he suffered 
two strokes. Please pray for his healing and recovery. 

Vickie Shawver’s sister Rosie, is dealing with several medical issues, and needs prayers. 

Vida Spangler has asked for prayers for a young man named Malachi who worships with 
her son in San Antonio. He was working at the church facility and suffered a severe electrical 
shock. Please pray that Malachi will recover quickly with no lasting impairments.  

Luca O'Brien, grandson of Charles and Betty Craig, has Cystic Fibrosis. He is receiving 

treatment, and doing well. Also, their daughter Julie, who is living with Charles and Betty, is 

undergoing physical therapy, and improving. 

Treva Vogl, sister of Reba Durbin, has been told there are no further treatments for her 

cancer. Please continue to pray for healing and comfort for her and her family. 

Martha McDuffie’s sister Melanie, suffering multiple health challenges. 

  

**************************************** 

Members can access the member directory and other features on our website and mobile 

app. Register at rscoc.org or contact Cooper Atkeson for assistance. 

And Keep Praying 


